Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in The Old Schoolroom
Wednesday 21st January 2009 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chairman), Cllr Measures, Cllr Jones (arrived late), Cllr Moore, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Followell, the Clerk Sue Mordue, no members of the public attended. 
303. Apologies received from Cllr Crombie, Cllr Ashley Bond, Cllr Mary Baldwin, Cllr Niknam Hussain. 
304. Open Forum for Parishioners: No members of the public attended.
305. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: None (Cllr Jones joined the meeting after her planning application 08/02898/APP had been discussed).
306. The minutes of the last meeting held on 19th November 2008 and 3rd December 2008 were confirmed as true records.
307. Review of Planning Applications: 

a. 08/02898/APP – Saffron House 22 East End – conversion and extension of existing detached garage to create a separate unit of ancillary living accommodation – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.

b. The Council ratified its individual Councillors decisions of support to the application 08/02770/ALB – 1 High Street – rebuilding of a section of damaged front boundary wall, and resolved the Parish Council decision was also to support this application.
Cllr Jones joined the meeting
308. Weedon Hill Development: to consider the requirements of this new part of the parish: 
a. Cllr Rose and the Clerk had held a meeting with Les White and Chris Sheard from AVDC to gain clarification on the way forward for Weedon Hill Development in relation to it becoming its own Parish. The review process would start in the autumn 2009 and it is hoped to conclude with the establishment of a new Parish to coincide with the May elections in 2011 as all Cllrs would step down at this point anyway. AVDC would drive this process and the existing Parish Council would act as a consultee only. All legal requirements for this process will be dealt with by AVDC and it was confirmed that current election issues will be the responsibility of AVDC. The District Ward is planned to continue as at present with Cllr Ashley Bond representing Weedon Hill. They confirmed that the Parish Council had no responsibility for roads/street lights or other amenities as these will remain with the developer until such time as contractual agreements are signed allowing for Precepts to be set in advance for this. It is also anticipated that nothing would be adopted until after 2011. A community centre should be opening in June and once the centre is open it is hoped that a Parish Council Notice board can be erected at this site.
b. Clerk to check insurance policy to ensure that increase in population is notified to Allianz Insurance and adjusted if necessary.
309. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date November 2008 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:
Clerk Pay & Expenses Nov
£353.45

Clerk Pay & Expenses Dec
£343.24

Lynch Garden Services
£35.00

Old Schoolroom
£9.00

Mike Moore
£23.85

Hardwick PCC footpaths
£200.00

Hardwick PCC advertising
£35.00

Weedon Methodist Chapel
£200.00

Bucks Community Action
£30.00

c. The budget and Precept were agreed for 2009/10 with the Precept being set at £18,000.00 allowing the continuation of current initiatives and a notice board for Weedon Hill. 
i. NALC had recommended that all Councils should hold reserves of £30,000 however the Council resolved that the reserves should be maintained at an amount of the annual Precept.
ii. It was decided that the substantial financial benefit gained by having the additional households in Weedon Hill doubling the contributors to the Precept amount, would be passed on by way of a reduction in Council Tax for residents in Weedon. 

310. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways report repairs and update on works completed:
i. BCC had advised New Road would be closed for one week from 16th February in order to carry out maintenance work to the road. Notice to be placed on the website and Noticeboard. 
ii. Thames Water has tidied up the verges and one side had been turfed. The other side will be seeded in the Spring however the situation will be monitored.

b. Street Lighting: Ivy needs to be cut down from Pole outside the Freeman-Attwoods house and on the pole near Maurice Adams on the pathway.
c. The Council resolved to ask Claire Macdonald to put an ornamental wooden barrel on the triangle outside the pub and to plant it up appropriately as per outside the schoolroom. 
d. Salt Bins: the Council agreed to purchase 3 salt bins for Cooks Hill, East End and New Road.
e. The 30mph signs need cleaning on Cooks Hill and one of the wooden slats on the gate needs replacing.
311. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: 
a. New Development - Direction of Growth of Aylesbury –no comments to make.
b. Local Area Forum – no comments to make.
c. Neighbourhood Action Group – no comments to make.  
312. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including:

a. Quality Parish Status: to consider a review of the new requirements – it was agreed to move this item to the agenda of the next meeting. 

b. Aylesbury Vale Sustainable Community Strategy – consultation – agreed not to respond.
c. Neighbourhood Watch – the Council agreed to the purchase of some new signs.
313. Freedom of Information Act – the Council resolved to ratify the New Model Publication Scheme as drafted by the Clerk.
314. Weedon Village Parish Plan: Steering Groups are meeting bimonthly and Working Parties have all started having held at least one meeting. All progressing well.
315. The date of next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 25th March 2009 in the Methodist Chapel.  

The meeting closed at 10.15pm. 
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